
NEWSLETTER  -  TERM 4 – 7TH NOVEMBER 2018 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

JAPANESE PICNIC DAY 
We were fortunate to have beautiful, sunny 
weather for our whole school Japanese 
picnic on Tuesday 30th of October. The 6W 
Waste Warriors did a wonderful job leading 
our opening assembly and in promoting 
Sustainability. Our special visitors from GKR 
Karate International were well received and 
two of our students Amelia and Maddie need 
to be commended on their outstanding 
karate demonstration. It was lovely to see 
students with their buddies happily 
partaking in a variety of Japanese activities 
and eating their obento picnic lunch, in the 
company of friends and family. 

Wallis sensei R-7 Teacher of Japanese 

On the 30th of October we had our 
Japanese picnic. The whole school 
participated in using a furoshiki cloth wrap 
and a bento lunchbox. Students had time to 
spend with their buddies and the 6W Waste 
Warriors lead the assembly and put bins out 
for the school to use. There were bins for 
gomi- rubbish, oganikku-organic, compost 
and sofuto purasuchikku-soft plastics. We 
played tamaire- balls in the basket and 
made origami samurai helmets. 

Ruby & Sophia 6W 

Our Japanese picnic was opened by the 6W 
Waste Warriors. The GKR International 
Karate Group came and Emilia and Maddie 
showed a wonderful presentation of what 
they have learned. After the assembly big 
buddies and little buddies went off to do 
Japanese activities which were run by the 
Middle Years students. Activities included 
‘Jan ken pon’ rock, paper, scissors hoop 
game, tamaire-balls in the basket, origami 
samurai helmets, kendama-a traditional 
Japanese toy, Hello Kitty/ Pikachu headband 
making, kimono dress up relay and karate. 
We could not have done all this without 9N 
who helped set up on the day, the Japanese 
picnic organising committee, Wallis sensei 

DIARY DATES 
9/11/18 REMEMBRANCE DAY OBSERVATION 10.30 AM 

9/11/18 ASSEMBLY 6AS & 5E 

9/11/18 FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING 8:45 AM 

14/11/18 K – R TRANSITION VISIT 2 - 8:45 – 10:15 AM 

21/11/18 K – R TRANSITION VISIT 3 

28/11/18 K – R TRANSITION VISIT 

5/12/18 CONCERTS 

11/12/18 VOLUNTEERS THANK YOU BREAKFAST 

13/12/18 GRADUATION 



and Gray sensei. Thank you to everyone 
who attended. 
 

Bella & Riley 9N 
 

 
 
To end the picnic everyone ate their obento 
lunches that were wrapped in furoshiki 
(cloth). Some students did a great job 
making their own Japanese style lunch like 
sushi, rice balls and spring rolls.. Overall, the 
picnic was really fun and everyone had a 
great time. I would like to thank Wallis 
Sensei and Gray Sensei for their hard work 
in organising the picnic. 
 

Rishab 
LIGHTHOUSE KEEPER EXECUTIVE 
 

 
 
Thank you to our organisers, in particular 
Kirsten Wallis and Kirsty Gray, for ensuring 
that we all got to get out in the sunshine, 
work with others, think about the 
environment  and enjoy our picnic lunch. 
 
 

 
 
 

2018 ANNUAL SCHOOL OPINION 
SURVEYS PROCESS 

Thank you to those parents who have 
already responded to the Parent Opinion 
Survey. It will only take about 5 minutes to 
do so I would encourage you to please take 
the time to participate. The feedback 
provides us with valuable information to 
help inform our planning. The survey closes 
on Sunday November 18th. 
 

2019 CLASS PLACEMENT PROCESS 
Don’t forget that parent input forms for the 
class placement process are due this Friday 
9th November. (Please note that these 
forms are available at the front office.) 
Forms received after this week will not be 
able to be considered.  
Please also notify the school as a matter of 
urgency if your child/ren will be moving to 
another school to commence in 2019.  
 

YEAR 7 TO HIGH SCHOOL UPDATE 
Recently, the government has confirmed 
that year 7 public school students will be 
taught in high school from term 1, 2022. 
The move will align South Australia’s public 
schools with the national curriculum taught 
in high schools making it easier to deliver 
subjects and improve outcomes for 
students. Access to dedicated facilities and 
resources and exposure to different 
teaching styles will also give each year 7 
student opportunities for deeper learning, 
greater peer interactions, and greater 
independence and responsibility. For more 
information visit 
www.education.sa.gov.au/7tohs 
 

GROUNDS PERSON 
I would like to share with the school 
community that our new Grounds Person for 
2019 is Tony Shepherd. We would like to 
thank Sarah Burns for her work this year in 
helping to develop and maintain a high 
quality outdoor environment for our 
students. Because Sarah has resigned, Tony 
has agreed to work for 4 hours a day on 
Wednesdays and Fridays for the remainder 
of the year. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.education.sa.gov.au/7tohs


SVIL 
On Wednesday 31/10 the Student Voice In 
Learning (SVIL) team had their final 
partnership session at Hallett Cove School. 
Our students reflected on their journey this 
year and the activities we have done as a 
school. They also contributed their thoughts 
and suggestions for next year. I would like 
to thank Rishab, Lucas, Ella, Sara, Saskia, 
Cruiz, Jake and Maia for their efforts this 
year.  
 

KINDY TO SCHOOL TRANSITION 
On Wednesday 7th November the parents 
of our 2019 Reception students met with 
various members of our school community 
to begin the process of transition. We would 
also like to welcome the students 
themselves who will be attending on 
Wednesday mornings for the following three 
weeks. They will be able to familiarise 
themselves with the surroundings, meet 
some current school staff and get a better 
idea about what to expect next year.  
 

CONCERTS 
Wednesday 5th December 
 

VOLUNTEERS THANK YOU BREAKFAST 
Tuesday 11th December 
 

GRADUATION 
Thursday 13th December 
 

Andrea Hayden 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 
 

FUNDRAISING 

We are in the process of organising our very 
last fundraising opportunity for 2018 - a 
raffle!!!  Raffle tickets will be available to 
purchase at both of the end of year concerts 
on Wednesday the 5th of December. More 
details and pictures closer to the date. 
 

Volunteers are always needed for our 
events, so if you have some free time or if 
you have any ideas for fundraising within 
the school, please feel free to contact 
Melissa Vlachos at 
hcepsfundraising@gmail.com  
 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
Open every Wednesday 8:30-9am and 3:05-
3:30pm in House 1 - first building near the 
gates at the drop off/pick up point.  The 
shop is stocked with a variety of second 
hand uniforms being sold at reasonable 
prices. The money raised is given back to 
the school and utilised in fundraising 
projects. Remember that if you have any 
uniforms that no longer fit or are not being 
worn, we'd love to receive them and you can 
get a credit to spend in the store if you are 
buying. 
 

 

Friday 9th November 
Committee Meeting - 8.45am 
 

Wednesday 5th December 
End of Year Concerts - Raffle 
 

THE FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN 
 

mailto:hcepsfundraising@gmail.com


 
 

Don’t our Canteen ladies look great in their 
new aprons.  These aprons were kindly 
donated to the Canteen, by our Uniform 
Supplier, Ben Kitto.   
 

Thank you to JS Sports, a 100% South 
Australian Uniform Manufacturer. 
 

LATE LUNCHES 
Unfortunately, we seem to have an 
increasing number of students present to 
the front office, when they have not 
received their lunch orders. 
 

Could we please remind parents, that you 
can order lunches via the QKR app, up to a 
fortnight in advance. 
 

Of course, if the child does not have lunch, 
we will endeavour to contact you and we will 
provide a lunch for them. 
 

These late lunches can also be paid on the 
QKR App – Canteen Late Payments. 
 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Please see noticeboard for further 
information. 
 

 FREE CONCERT AT THE COVE - Families are 

invited to dance the night away to classic rock and 

pop at a free music festival from 5pm to 9pm at 

Heron Way Reserve, Hallett Cove on Saturday, 24 

November. 

Food available from more than 20 Fork on the Road 

food trucks or bring a picnic and relax on the grass. 

A chance to win $100 JB Hi Fi gift vouchers in the 

air guitar competition or by strutting their stuff 

dressed as their favourite musician in the Rock Star 

Parade. 

Free entertainment for kids includes The Amazing 

Drumming Monkeys and designing an album cover. 

More information www.marion.sa.gov.au  
 

 STEPZ DANCE ACADEMY – Jazz, Tap, Hip Hop, 

Lyrical, Pom.  Fun dance classes for ages 3 – 13.  

Classes held at Reynella Neighbourhood Centre 

and Sheidow Park School. Enquire now for 2019.  

☎ Mardi 0416 034 593. Email 

stepzdance@live.com or visit 

www.stepzdance.com.au  

 

 SOUTHERN STARS – Soccer program for “All 

Abilities”. Saturdays 9:00 am (juniors) & 10:00 am 

(Seniors). South Adelaide Panthers Football Club, 

O’Sullivan Beach Sports Complex, Galloway Rd, 

O’Sullivan Beach. To register email 

ndis@oneculturefootball.org or ☎ 0410 960 061or 

visit www.oneculturefootball.org  

 

 SCALLYWAGS DISCO – A disco for primary school 

children R-7. Friday, 16th November. $5 admission. 

$1 from each child goes to a Children’s Charity. 

Hallett Cove Lutheran Church, Ragamuffin Dr., 

Hallett Cove. This is a lock in event. Parents will 

need to come inside to collect your child. 

http://www.marion.sa.gov.au/
mailto:stepzdance@live.com
http://www.stepzdance.com.au/
mailto:ndis@oneculturefootball.org
http://www.oneculturefootball.org/


 
 

 
 

An invitation 
is extended for 

the School Community 
to attend the 

Governing Council Meeting 
To be held on Monday 3rd December, 2018. 

At 6.30pm Sharp 
In the Resource Centre 

The 2018 Materials and Services charge of $330 
will be presented at this meeting. 

 

In addition to the Materials and Services charge each student  
will be invoiced for an Incursion/Excursion Levy for 2019.  

 

Should you require clarification regarding the 2019 fee structure 
please do not hesitate to contact the Finance Officer. 

 

All welcome. 
 

November 6th 2018 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Hallett Cove East Primary School - 1053

Notice of Materials and Services Charges for 2019

Notice of Charges for All Students

ITEMS AND SERVICES COST ($)HEADING

Printed and electronic materials 
related to the educational program 
and which are provided for the 
student

Workbooks $15.00

Text Book Hire / E-Book Access $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZPREM ) $53.00

Stationery items that are provided 
for the student

Stationery Items $37.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZSTAT) $37.00

$0.00

$0.00

Other [please Specify]

Other [please Specify]

Materials and Services that are 
provided by the school for the 
student to consume or use the 
materials or take ownership of a 
finished article produced by the 
student with the materials

Access to Student Information 
Technology

$109.00

Access to Machinery $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACMS) $195.00

Access to Equipment $0.00

Curriculum/Subject Supplies and 
Services

$86.00

$0.00Other [please Specify]

Materials for inclusion in the school 
library and to enable use by the 
student

Library resources including access 
to borrowing library resources

$45.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACLI) $45.00

Total Materials and Services Charge (excluding Subject Charges) $330.00

These subject charges are in addition to the Materials and Services Charge above for 
those students undertaking the following subjects.

Subject Description Cost ($)

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00Other [please Specify]

Photocopied Material $38.00
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